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Today, podiatric associations and col-
leges are facing analogous situations, 
declining membership in associa-
tions and a declining student appli-
cant pool. These situations threaten 

the survival of our medical specialty. Some are 
quick to blame the Millennials or Generation 
Xers, the logic being that these new generations 
are not joiners or supporters of organized and 
established institutions. While this might be a 
factor, it’s not the primary factor causing this 
dis-association. The real key is that these institu-
tions have turned a mostly deaf ear to the grassroots.
	 This is best evidenced by recent polls conducted by PM News and the 
American Podiatric Medical Students Association (APMSA) concerning the di-

rection of the profession. Although polls are not 
purely scientific, they do represent how both 
students and practitioners feel. Both survey results strongly indicate that podi-
atric students and practitioners should take the USMLE or COMLEX exams.
	 Despite this overwhelming consensus, the Council of Deans of podi-
atric schools of medicine vehemently opposes having students take the 
USMLE exam. Preparing for this exam will require extensive curriculum 
changes which most of the colleges of podiatric medicine are simply not 
willing or prepared to make.
	 Podiatric educators and political leaders of the profession deserve 
praise for the advancements made in podiatric medicine and surgery 
in the last few decades; however, if they ignore the will of students or 
those in the trenches, they do so at the peril of our profession.
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Students should be 
allowed to take the USMLE 

or COMLEX exams?
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